
MONROE NEWS 

2018 MEETING DATES 

Board of Supervisors - 7:00 PM 

May 10          Jun 14          Jul 12          Aug 9  

Sep 13          Oct 11          Nov 8          Dec 13 

 

Planning Commission - 6:30 PM 

May 2          Jun 6          Jul 11          Aug 1  

Sep 5          Oct 3          Nov 7          Dec 5 

 

Recreation Board - 7:00 PM 

May 14          Jun 11          Aug 13          Sep 10          

 Oct 8          Nov 12             Dec 10(5:30PM) 

 

Municipal Authority - 7:00 PM 

May 16          Jun 20          Jul 18          Aug 15 

Sep 19          Oct 17           Nov 14           Dec 19 

 April 2018  

 

MEET THE TOWNSHIP  

OFFICIALS & STAFF 
 

Julia WellerðTax Collector 
 

Please join us in welcoming Julia Weller to 
the Township family as the new tax collector.  
Julie grew up in Monroe Township and has 
been a resident off and on for 53 years.   

 
Julie served as the Monroe Elementary PTO 
Treasurer for six years when her 3 sons;  
Michael (23), Matt (18), and Mark (14)  
attended the school.  Prior to having  
children, Julie worked in commercial  
insurance for Penn National Insurance.   

 
Now in addition to serving as the Township 
Tax Collector, Julie also works part time as a 
pricer for the Hello Gorgeous Consignments 
shop.  In her spare time, Julie enjoys reading 
biographies, mystery/crime novels, and  

historical non-fiction.   
 

 
 
 

Welcome  
aboard  
Julie! 

Township Office Closings 

May 15 - Election Day 

May 28 - Memorial Day 

July 4 - Independence Day 

Burning Permits are available online.  
 

Visit the Township websiteôs How Do I,  
Apply For page and follow the directions 

The Township has reflective house  

number signs available at a cost of $12.   

 

Call the Township office to order.  



**REMINDERS** 

§ Open burning/ fires are prohibited in the  

                  Conservation Zone (the mountain area near      

      and   including White Rock Acres). 

 

§ Cleaning and maintenance of driveway pipes is 

the responsibility of the homeowner.  

 

§ Please refrain from placing or planting items 

within the road right-of-way area.  Items in the 

right-of-way area can affect sight  distances, 

snow removal and other road work.  The public 

works department reserves  the right to trim or 

remove any items within  the right-of-way. 

 

§ No pet should be allowed to roam freely through-

out neighborhoods or onto neighborôs properties; 

or otherwise be allowed to disturb any neighbor. 

 

For the benefit of our whole community,  

please keep these reminders in mind. 

Burning Permit Note:  Monroe Township may   

issue a Permit which gives a Monroe Property 

Owner the authorization to conduct an open burn 

on cut trees, stumps and brush.  This permit does 

not allow the burning of such items as demolition 

waste, insulation, shingles, treated wood, paint, 

painted or stained objects or furniture, tires, mat-

tresses, box springs, metal, insulating coating on 

wire, television sets and appliances, automobiles, 

automotive parts, batteries, PVC products, waste 

oil and other petroleum products.  The Monroe 

Fire Marshall should be contacted at 717-226-

2628, if you have any questions as to allowable 

materials under the open burn permit. 

Mt. Zion Cemetery 

This historic cemetery, located at the  
intersection of Boiling Springs Road and York 

Road, contains the graves of many Monroe families 
that date back to the late 1700ôs. Many of the  
townshipôs Civil War veterans are buried here. 

 

The cemetery is supported and maintained by  
volunteers. Anyone interested in volunteering 
should contact Jim Clay at 717-571-6643.  

We can provide community service hours, if you 
need them or Boy Scout Eagle Project  

opportunities. 
 

Please consider Mt. Zion as a final resting place for 
your loved ones. This is a scenic, peaceful setting 
right in our community. We are planning to add a 
columbarium for the respectful storage of urns  

containing cremains.  
 

Contact Lynn Ronan for information about lot  
purchase at 717-258-9863. 

MONROE FIRE COMPANY 
 
 
 

    Like us on Facebook 
     www.facebook.com/MonroeFire/  
    or check out Monroefire.net  
   for more information 

 
 
 

Helping Your Neighbors When  
They Need it Most! 

Friends of Churchtown 

The Friends of Rural and Historic Churchtown Area does 

not currently have any activities planned.  We do continue 

to have materials available for purchase: 
 

¶ Churchtown and Monroe Twp. color maps from 1872       

                ($10) contact Teresa Phillips at 717-254-3865 

¶ Churchtown books ($20) - contact Sue Sunday  

                                at 717-249-6060
 

ñStories of Old Churchtownò is a 45 minute program  

offered by Sue Sunday. The presentation includes tales  

of mischief, murder, Civil War connections, and other  

fascinating facts from the heyday of Churchtown.   

Contact Sue Sunday at 717-249-6060 or  

SLSUNDAY@embarqmail.com 

https://www.facebook.com/MonroeFire/


MS4 ILLICIT DISCHARGES REPORTING 

Illicit Discharges are any direct or indirect non-stormwater discharges to the  

storm sewer systems or streams.  
 

There are many things that do not belong in our storm drains and streams, such as oil  

(cooking or motor), grease, grass clippings, leaves, paint, chemicals, and solvents. 
 

If something seems not right, report it to the Township at 717-258-6642 / 717-697-4613  

or by email to monroetwp@monroetwp.net (subject: Illicit Discharge) for investigation. 



TAX COLLECTORôS 

CORNER 

Julia G. Weller, Tax Collector 

Phone: 717-550-2923  

Fax:  717-458-5775   

   

Email:  

monroetwptax@gmail.com 

 

Office Hours: 

Office located at the  
Twp. Bldg. 

 
Jan, Feb, & Dec 14-31   
By appointment 

 
Mar ï Dec 13 

Tues, Wed, Thurs 9 - Noon 
Wed 4:30 - 6:30 PM 

 
See Tax Bill for special hours 

and closings 

 

Requests for  
Tax Certifications  
per year/per parcel: 

 
Mail request with fee of $10 with 
US Mail self-addressed, 
stamped envelope OR a fax 

number to:   

Julia G. Weller, Tax Collector 
1220 Boiling Springs Road 
Mechanicsburg, PA 17055 

_________________________ 
 

Cumberland County  
Tax Bureau 
(CCTB) 

21 Waterford Drive 
Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 

 
 

Collects 
 

¶ Earned Income Tax (EIT) 
¶ Local Services Tax (LST) 

 
 

CCTB Information 
 

Hours:  
Monday - Friday  
8:00 AM - 4:30 PM 

 
Web: www.cumberlandtax.org 

 

Memorial Day Celebration 

Monday, May 28, 2018 

10:00 a.m. at Mount Zion Cemetery 
 

Monroe will again pay tribute to those who have served  

In the military in times of war and peace.  

We invite all residents to attend this ceremony.  

Limited seating will be available. You may want to bring a chair.  

There is plenty of parking at the cemetery.  

The ceremony will last about 45 minutes. 
 

Please join the Monroe community in our tradition of honoring  

those soldiers who gave their all for our freedom.  

If you are a veteran, please plan to attend and be recognized. 

  

Our speaker will be Bob Read, a Monroe Township resident since 

1989. Bob was born at Fort Lewis, Washington and was raised in  

an Army family. During his boyhood, Bob lived in California,  

Japan, Oklahoma, Georgia, and Italy. He graduated from  

Oregon State University and received a commission as  

a US Army Infantry Officer in 1965. 
 

During his 28-year career, Bobôs assignments took him to  

Georgia, Kentucky, Washington state, Oregon, Virginia, Alaska,  

Nebraska, Maine, Pennsylvania, Vietnam (two tours), and England.  

He retired in 1993. 
 

Bob and his wife Judie will celebrate their 50th wedding anniversary in 

August. They are the proud parents of Col. Mark Read and Melinda 

Read. They have four wonderful grandchildren. Bob and Judie are  

active member of First Presbyterian Church in Carlisle. Bob enjoys 

hiking, bicycling, skiing, kayaking, and reading. 
 

The Cumberland Valley JROTC Color Guard will be part of our  

program. Sharon Nelson will lead a sing-a-long of patriotic music.  

Bagpiper Bill Gable will play two selections and Bill Castle will be our 

Master of Ceremonies. Boy Scout Troop 333 and Girl Scout Troop 

12083 will assist with the event.  
 

If we have inclement weather, the ceremony will be in the  

Monroe Township Building. 
 

If you are interested in helping please contact Sue Sunday,  

a member of the Mount Zion Cemetery Board  

(249-6060 or SLSUNDAY@embarqmail.com). 

mailto:SLSUNDAY@embarqmail.com


COMMUNITY GARDEN PLOTS 

The Community Garden Area for residents will be 
available beginning April 15. 

 
Applications and Rules are available  

by contacting Karen at  
klowery@monroetwp.net  

or at 258-6642 or 697-4613 ext. 223 

MONROE   
ELEMENTARY 

PTO 

 

Monroe  
Elementary  
Spring Fair  

 
May 18th  

5-8pm  

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

 

The 19th Annual Community Day  

will be held on June 16, 2018,  

with a rain date of June 17th.   

 

This yearôs event will be a little  

different with a start time of 6 PM, 

but still ending the night with our 

amazing fireworks display  

at 9:30 PM. 

 

The Duck Regatta will take place  

on the Yellow Breeches next to  

the Leidigh Park at 4 PM. 
 

Ducks are available at the  

Township office for $5 each  

or 5 for $20. 
 

Ducks will NOT be available the day 

of the event 

 

Dime Pitch donations of glassware 

and dishes are still needed.  Dona-

tions can be dropped off at the  

Township office prior to June 6th. 


